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CHAIR: Mr Brady, Senator Ronaldson asked you a question which you previously had taken on 

notice. I now ask whether you are taking that question and your response is one of public interest 

immunity. Is that what you are putting to the committee? Is that the position you have?  

Mr Brady: Madam Chair, it is the chancellor of the order who is charged with the 

administration of the honours system. What we have been discussing this afternoon seems to me 

to raise a significant issue of separation of powers. There is a constitutional dilemma which, my 

assumption is, will be resolved by the Federal Court at the hearing on 23 November. My view is 

that there may be a public interest immunity but I need to seek advice whether I can exercise that 

as an official or indeed only the Governor-General advising me that I could do it. I feel I am in a 

quandary and need to seek advice. So I ask that I take it on notice.  

CHAIR: In relation to your comments to the committee, we have said 30 November 2012 as the 

date for the return of answers to questions taken on notice. So I have to say that some members 

of the committee have not been satisfied with the answers provided thus far. I remind you that 

we will be seeking an adequate response by 30 November 2012.  

Mr Brady: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

Answer: 

 

No claim of public interest immunity is being sought at this time. The Committee is referred to 

correspondence from Senator Chris Evans to the Chair, Senate Finance and Public 

Administration Committee, regarding Senate Standing Order 165 concerning the royal 

prerogative. 


